
 

 
 

 
 

A message from the Executive Co-Headteachers 

Welcome to the second issue of our Federation Newsletter. This half term has many initiatives to 

celebrate and share with you.  

As we draw to the end this first term of the academic year, we would like to give 

thanks to everyone across the Federation for their continued support. 

We hope you enjoy reading about our good news stories this month. With best 

wishes for an enjoyable Christmas break. Happy Christmas.  

Mrs Harrison and Mrs Wainwright 

 

 

 

 

We were lucky enough to still be able to invite primary parents to watch the children’s Christmas 

productions this year. In total there were 16 performances and it was delightful to see the pupils 

spreading the joy of Christmas.  

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

St Mary Magdalene, Peninsula Campus - Year 1 & 2 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

               Christ Church – Year 5 & 6            St Mary Magdalene, Woolwich Campus 

December 2021 



 

 

 

 

St Mary Magdalene – Secondary Phase 

 

 

Football – Boys Teams 

 

Y8 Boys Football 

SMM 4-2 Sedgehill Academy 

 

Y9 Boys Football 

SMM 5-5 Ark Greenwich 

SMM 8-2 Ark Greenwich 

SMM 4-1 Halley Academy 

 

Y10 Boys Football 

SMM 2-2 John Roan (SMM 2-3 John Roan AET) 

 

Y11 Boys Football 

SMM 4-5 St Matthew Academy (was 4-4 but SMM lost on penalties) 

 

 

 

 

 

Netball – Girls Team  

 

Girls U16 Blackheath cup 

Eltham Hill l 6-3 SMM 

Goal scorers- Jessica x2 

Ogechi x1 

 

 

 

Year 8 Netball League table 

          

          

 GP W D L GF GA GD PTS  

St Paul's Academy 3 3 0 0 30 0 30 9  

St Mary Magdalene 3 1 1 1 3 9 -6 4  

Ark Greenwich 3 1 1 1 8 16 -8 4  

Woolwich Poly School for 

Girls 3 0 0 3 2 18 -16 0 
 

 

 

 

We are extremely proud of all of our teams and how hard they work to represent St Mary 

Magdalene School when competing in a match. 

 

 

St Mary Magdalene, Secondary PE Department 



 

 

Year 6 School Journey – Primary Phases  

 

Year 6 children across the Federation went to Manor Adventures, Norfolk Lakes, for a week’s 

residential journey.  They had a fantastic time and were able to take part in all sorts of activities; 

kayaking, sailing, canoeing, raft-building, climbing, archery, obstacle courses and so on.  It was a 

great opportunity for all of us (adults included) to build resilience and work as a team.  

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary Magdalene & Christ Church Year 6 Team 

 

 

 

 

Royal Museums Greenwich Inclusive History Event – 

St Mary Magdalene, Secondary Phase 

 

There was fantastic representation at the Royal Museums 

Greenwich Teaching Inclusive Histories event earlier this 

month from St Mary Magdalene, Newhaven, James 

Wolfe, Mulgrave and South Rise schools. 

 

Schools shared how they have started to diversify their 

curriculums and their whole school approach. A 

recording of the webinars can be accessed 

here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?reload=9&v=cCfiy9GB--A.   

 

A pupil voice video with students from St Mary Magdalene and Mulgrave talking about why a 

diverse curriculum is so important can also be found here: National Maritime Museum History 

Teacher Resources | Royal Museums Greenwich (rmg.co.uk) Our student's voices have really 

made the school extremely proud! 

 

Mr Brown  

 

 

 

https://royalgreenwich.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=353e66c91ca8d217125ad655c&id=0f351975df&e=56d623faf8
https://royalgreenwich.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=353e66c91ca8d217125ad655c&id=63c0f45e0d&e=56d623faf8
https://royalgreenwich.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=353e66c91ca8d217125ad655c&id=63c0f45e0d&e=56d623faf8


 

 

 

St Mary Magdalene, Peninsula Campus – Zebra Crossing Patrols 
 
   

We are pleased to inform you that we now have 2 patrol officers, Pat and Clare 

who are working on the double zebra on John Harrison Way. Both colleagues 

are both fully DBS checked and they plan to update us regularly on traffic 

and crossing issues outside the St Mary Magdalene School.   

 

The patrols will also monitor the parking on the zebra crossing and allow 

children to alight from cars in the road is an issue they are currently working on.  

 

So far we have had positive feedback from the patrols and they have informed us all of our 

students are polite and engaged. Thank you to Pat and Clare for helping to keep our school 

community safe. 

  

Mrs Harrison & Mrs Wainwright 

 

 

 

Angels, Buddies & Assistants  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Across our Federation we have selected some of our Year 6 pupils to be Guardian Angels, 

Playground Buddies and Lunchtime Assistants. 

 

Guardian Angels are our Year 6 pupils across the Federation who help the Reception Pupils during 

lunchtimes. 

 

Playground Buddies (School Prefects) support pupils to make playtime a more positive experience 

for children. 

 

Lunchtime Assistants help make the lunchtime routine run smoothly inside the hall. 

 

 



 

St Mary Magdalene Sixth Form  

On Thursday 25th November 2021, St Mary Magdalene Sixth Form had a Sixth Form Open Event 

5pm – 7pm. Many of our current Sixth Form students were tour guides and representatives for each 

of our courses on offer.  

 

 

 

 

Mr McGarrigle and Ms Fenwick would like to say a special big 

thank you to students Jonathan and David for helping out on the 

Year 12 Media Studies Sixth Form Open Evening. They offered 

advice on selecting the subject to Parents and Year 11 students 

and they were calm and professional throughout, helping to 

display the subject in a positive light.  

 

Ms Fenwick and I welcome year 11’s who wish to take up the 

subject next year, and would like to personally thank David and 

Jonathan. 

 

Applications to study at our Sixth Form for September 2021 entry 

are now open. Applications close on 31st January 2021.  

 

All applications must be submitted via our online portal. The link can be found here:  

  

 

https://www.koinoniafederation.com/page/?title=Admissions&pid=352 

 

 

Mr McGarrigle 

 

 

 

Shelter Canopies 

At our primary campuses we are pleased to have shelter canopies arriving in our playgrounds 

after saving for several years to fund these. They will help protect pupils from the sun during the 

Summer months and harsher weather during the Winter months. 

The Woolwich and Peninsula campuses will have their canopies installed in the Spring term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shelter Canopy at Christ Church School 

https://www.koinoniafederation.com/page/?title=Admissions&pid=352


 
 

St Mary Magdalene, Secondary Phase  

 

 

 

 

 

 


